
 

 

COVID-19 FAIRFIELD HIGH SCHOOL VISITOR GUIDELINES 

We are seeking the support of everyone who visits our school site, in helping us to minimise the risk of 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) to our students, staff and other visitors. 

With this in mind, and in line with guidance from Public Health England, please DO NOT enter the school site 

for any reason if you have experienced any of the following: 

• you have a high temperature (you feel hot to touch on your chest or back); 

• you have a new, continuous cough (coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 

episodes in 24 hours); 

• you have experienced a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste (you've noticed you cannot 

smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal); 

• anyone in your household is required to self-isolate in accordance with Government guidelines; 

• in the last 14 days, you have been in close contact with someone who has tested positive for Covid-

19. 

We will ask you for contact details when you sign in, in order to support test and trace should we need to, 

and we may ask you to wear a face mask whilst on site. 

Please follow general good hygiene practice to stop the spread of any viruses by: 

• covering your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or 

sneeze; 

• putting used tissues in the bin immediately; 

• washing your hands with soap and water often, or sanitising your hands where washing them is not 

possible; 

• not shaking hands with anyone; 

• minimising contact with doors, equipment etc. 

There are alcohol hand sanitisers located throughout the site. Please wash or sanitise your hands upon arrival 

and again just before you leave. 

Please use the designated visitors’ toilet located in the Nigel Davies’ Wing, your host will happily direct you to 

them. 

If you begin to develop symptoms of COVID-19 whilst at Fairfield High School, please inform your host 

immediately and follow their advice. If you develop any of the symptoms above within 14 days of visiting 

Fairfield High School, please inform us on 01981 550231 as soon as possible. 

Fairfield High School welcomes visitors and other schools from across the region and we realise that this 

heightened approach may cause minor inconvenience. However, we are taking the current situation very 

seriously and you will appreciate that our priority is the safety and wellbeing of our students and staff. 


